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AGENDA
AGENDA
1. Apologies
2. Agree minutes of last meeting and matters arising
3. Financial matters
Bank figures, grants, where we are with banking.
4a. Managers’ Report by Lucy
4b. SENCo report by Lucy
5. Communication
Parent mail, Facebook, letters.
6. Fundraising and donation
7.Facebook
8. Staff contracts, hours.
9. Any other business.
10. Next meeting


WILDERN OPPORTUNITY GROUP COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
9th November 2015

Attendees
	Lucy Smith (settings manager)	
	Jo Waterman/Craze (Treasurer)
	Bridget Granville (Chairperson)
	Lou Stansall (Secretary)

	Jade Barreto (Deputy manager)
	Kirstie Mead
	
	

	
	
	
	


1. Apologies
	Vicki Dodden (Chairperson)
	Sarah Cook
	Kirsty 

	
	
	

	
	
	



2. Agree minutes of last meeting and matter arising
The minutes of the last meeting read and agreed.
3. Financial matters

· Fundraising:
£350.00 welly walk.
£140.00 Chocolate Tombola (Hedge end Christmas light switch on)
£238.00 Christmas party.
·  Reserve Account currently stands at £25037.00
· Current account stands at £4796.24
· A bank transfer of £5060.32 was made from the reserved account to the current account to cover solicitor’s fees and previous manager’s last wages. This had previously been paid using funds in the current account.
· EYE funding has been received along with the additional SEN funding.
· There is currently no overdraft attached to the settings current account.
· Forecasts have shown that the outgoings of the preschool are bigger than the income. Whilst this has happened in previous terms, the treasurer is concerned and feels that there needs to be a cut back.
· The Children in Need Grant that we thought would be being received has already been paid and there was a misunderstanding in the payment terms for this grant. We are able to apply again by 1st March. This grant is fundamental in opp group running and will be a priority for Lou to complete with Lucy’s assistance.
· The accounts are now being bought up to date ready to be submitted to the accountant to complete for end of financial year.
· The bank statements March 2015 – august 2014 that had previously missing have now been received from the bank and have been filled with the other statements for easy access.
· Signatures for cheques and banking have now been changed to Bridget and Jo (chair and treasurer)
· Online banking is still in process but expected to be complete within 7 days.
· Chair has asked for the setting to have a debit card to enable new payees to be added to bank and to bring our paying process up to date rather than paying by cheque. This has been agreed by ALL trustees.
· This terms EYE funding is due to be received in the first week of February, an estimated guess puts this amount at roughly £13000.
· It is agreed that the committee need regular financial forecasts with EYE funding in and rent and wages out, this being our main spending area.
· The Treasurer believes that the committee need to look at saving money and suggested that the preschools admin hours be capped. Both the manager and deputy manager have disputed this as to cap admin hours would mean more paperwork for them and staff therefore taking staff off of the setting floor where they are needed as we have a high 1:1 ratio.
· Fees for paying parents will increase as previously agreed to £4.75 per hour as of 1st February 2016.
· Lucy and Jade attended a meeting with Hedge End Council regarding rent. The rent will be increased in April 2016 by 3%. Our lease with Hedge End Council has also come to the end of its term. Previously we have paid the Council rent for 3 days use of the settings hall and the Centre 2000 users have subsidised 12 hours. This was an agreement dating back to when the Council Offices were built on the original plot. There will be further discussions around this with a local councillor looking into assisting us. But discussions that with the original terms coming to an end our rent will increase by approx. £5000 per annum. Further discussion will be needed once we know exactly what the outcome will be. But current suggestions are to incorporate opp group into preschool and to look at different premises. Wildern Opportunity Group should know what will happen by June 1st 2016, in the meantime we will submit a financial report, a report of the impact the rent increase will have on the group and what Wildern Opportunity Group have contributed towards the council in the years we have rented. The next meeting for the council is 8th February 2016 in the large hall centre 2000. It would benefit the group if the chairperson attends.
· A child within the setting has been given triple SEN funding. The triple funding is to cover a carer to attend the preschool with the child on a 1:1 basis for 9 hours per week. We are responsible for organising the carer with Mum and paying the carer her wages each month. The child attends 15 hours and Mum will attend on the remaining 6 hours. This funding is to last 11 weeks. Staff are undergoing training to assist the child and will need to attend both training sessions and the family’s home.

4. Managers Report
A. SENCo Report





5. Communication

· The committee is always looking for new members and volunteers but find it increasingly hard to engage with parents. We now have the new website that needs to be promoted so that parents can use this as a source of contact and information points.
· Facebook pages need to be updated regularly to show key dates and information.
· The parent board outside the preschool should be kept up to date with information and events.
· The committee agreed to look into holding parent meetings and or drop in sessions.

6. Fundraising

· Ideally the committee would like a fundraising committee but until our numbers increase we appreciate the help of all its trustees. 
· Fundraising is essential to Wildern Opportunity Group without grants and fundraising our group would not be able to help as many families as we have and do.
· The committee agree that we need to send out letters to corporates in hope of gaining child sponsorship. The cost of this is approx. £1500 per year.
· We also need to look at grants to cover over heads and staff training as well as equipment.
· Lucy and Lou are going to contact Children in Need and ask about different grant sizes and the amounts we can apply for. They will then complete all necessary applications.
· Lou is going to look into grants and apply for any we may be entitled too but all help with this would be appreciated.

7. Facebook

· As previously discussed our Facebook page needs to be updated. Chloe has volunteered to take this on but Lucy, Lou and Bridget are all admin so can update as and when necessary.

8. Staff hours & Contracts

· We are now in receipt of Staff contracts from our legal representatives, it is paramount that this are completed for each member of staff and signed. It was agreed that the following staff will have the following contracts, with over time being paid at the end of the month as per time sheets.
· Lucy: 32.5 hours. Jade: 27 hours. Helen: 10 hours. Nikki: 10 hours. Jay: 10 hours. Chloe: 30 hours. Janine: Bank staff.
· Natalie is currently on Maternity leave after having a little girl over the Christmas period. Her contract ends in current 17 hour contract is still valid until April. We need to ring Warner Goodman our solicitors to advise but the committee have agreed that once expired Natalie’s contract will also be 10 hours.
· All over time will be offered to all staff and handed out fairly.
· Contracts will be for 6 months only.

9. Any other business

· Lucy has requested February 4th and 5th off this has been approved by Bridger (Chair) and Lou (Secretary)
· Jade has requested 10th February off this has been approved by Bridger (Chair) and Jo (Treasurer)
· The committee are attending a webinar held by Prospects on the roles and responsibilities of a committee. The date for the webinar is Thursday 21st January 2016. Kirstie has kindly offered her home for us all to meet at. 

10. Next meeting

· The next committee meeting will be Monday 7th March 2016 to be held at United Reformed Church, Hedge End.



 
